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WELCOME TO FORBES HIGH

OUR AIM IS FOR:
Students to have a positive education
experience
Students to experience success in their learning
Staff, students and parents to collaborate to
ensure a successful educational journey
All students are provided a rich education
allowing for successful future pathways

Our motto is 'Multum non Multa', Quality not
Quantity. We are a dynamic school with creative
teachers, striving to achieve the best outcomes
for our students. 

Forbes High School strives to create an inclusive
environment where students challenge and
extend their academic boundaries with the
support and reinforcement of strong community
connections. At Forbes High School, we build
opportunities by providing a positive learning
and wellbeing environment for all our students
so that they may become the best versions of
themselves.



Tuesday 18th March, we held our
Open Afternoon and provided an
opportunity to showcase our
school with our community. Our
SRC leaders provided exceptional
tours of our school and answered
a range of questions that families
had. It was a great afternoon and
if you too would like a school tour,
please contact the front office.

Dear parents, carers, students, and the Forbes High community,

This week we once again capture the excellent achievements
of our students and the rich comprehensive educational
experience that Forbes High School offers. We have had many
extra curricula events, rich learning activities, NAPLAN, an Open
Afternoon as well as the outstanding learning that occurs every
day in every classroom.

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
Mrs Kathleen Maksymczuk

HSC Success and Recognition

Open Afternoon

I hope you enjoy this newsletter and the activities that are occurring at our school.

In the last two weeks our school has been
recognised for its success in the Higher School
Certificate, and this is a testament to the
dedication of our staff and the time they place
into supporting all students. It also recognises
the expertise of our HSC teachers. Our
achievements have been recognised in the
local media and well as the Sydney Morning
Herald. Our passionate support for our students
is something that makes me incredibly proud.
Thank you to our outstanding educators who
go above and beyond for our students.

Click here

https://www.facebook.com/NSWDepartmentofEducation/posts/pfbid0Qd2i7cKmYn8VFx3bPpg27rYxKQszkKSdMkNRF1r4YpRuyZtSn6VVZ1xWaasaddXgl?rdid=RfGDrQAbXaVaicvB


NAPLAN assessments were finalised last
week and I want to acknowledge the
work of our students and their diligent
approach to those assessments. Thank
you to the team who led this across the
school for creating a supportive learning
environment for the students to
complete the assessments. 

NAPLAN

Week 10 will see students in Year 12
complete non-assessable examinations.
These are critical in supporting students
to gauge where they are up to at this
point in their academic journey and to
gain valuable feedback from their
teachers to guide those important next
steps. We look forward to speaking with
families at the start of Term 2 at our
parent and teacher evening.

Year 12 Non-Assessable Exams

Parents and Citizens
Association
Thank you to our outgoing P and C
members and the service that they have
provided to our school. I am humbled by
their work and their support of our school.
Their support has ensured the canteen
remained operational, students were
supported to attend many State
competitions, and we have had the most
outstanding Open Day in 2023. Thank you
does not seem to be quite enough.

To our incoming P and C, I look forward to
working with you to continue to growth
and development of our school. Forbes
High School is an outstanding school and
the partnership with our families and
community are essential in our success. I
am excited for the future and what this
will hold for us. 

PULSE Alive
Our students had an outstanding time at
Pulse Alive as they performed with
hundreds of other students last week. It has
been a huge effort on behalf of both staff
and students to be ready for this event and
everyone had an outstanding time.

Thank you to our team of staff who
supported the students and gave up their
time to make this happen. Thank you to our
students who were outstanding
ambassadors for our students. 

Harmony Week
Last week there were several events
across the week to celebrate diversity
during Harmony Week. Students were
able to participate in a range of activities
to mark this important time on the
school and community calendar. Please
enjoy the photos.

Enjoy the next few weeks and if you need to reach out for any reason, please contact us at
school.

Warm regards,
Kathleen Maksymczuk



MORE PHOTOS
Click here

PULSE ALIVE
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Applause for the 33 talented students who shone at
Pulse Alive 2025! They showcased their enthusiasm
and skills in a stunning performance, featuring a First
Nations dance and a lively ‘Disco medley’ Secondary
Massed Dance that engaged the audience. After
months of hard work and rehearsals, they took the
stage with joy and energy, demonstrating inspiring
resilience. Thank you to the Forbes community for
their generous support through fundraising initiatives.
Congratulations to all students, and special thanks to
Ms Patten, Mr Starr, Ms Ward, and Ms Mckeown for
their dedication!

https://forbes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/gallery/2025-pulse-alive.html


ZOOSNOOZ

MORE PHOTOS

Click here
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On Thursday, 27th March our
Year 7 cohort embarked on an
overnight ZooSnooz adventure
to Taronga Western Plains Zoo. 

The evening kicked off with a
twilight tour, where the students

got a chance to observe
nocturnal animals, such as

kangaroos, wallabies, emus,
quokkas and saw a scorpion

that glows under UV light. 

The next morning, refreshed and
eager, the students participated
in a hands-on workshop, where
they learned about animal care

and the importance of
preserving ecosystems. They

patted a snake, a tortoise and a
blue tongue lizard.

This unique adventure not only
strengthened friendships but

also inspired a deeper
appreciation for the natural

world.

https://forbes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/gallery/2025-year-7-zoosnooz.html


"HARMONY - WE ALL HAVE A ROLE TO PLAY!"

FHS marked Harmony Day with
an exciting soccer match,

commentated by Abbey and
Bella, in which the non-braids

team triumphed thanks to a goal
from Noah Brown. Students also
took part in trivia, facilitated by

Methmi and Annaliese, with
Reggie emerging as the winner.

Additional activities included
painting and creating friendship

bracelets. FHS extends its
gratitude to Forbes Shire Council

and Youth Officers for hosting
the Harmony Day Mural event,

where Phoebe and Methmi
learned mural painting

techniques from artist James
O’Hanlon. A heartfelt thank you

goes out to Ms. Swain for
coordinating these wonderful

activities.



GIRINYALANHA GIRLS GROUP

MORE PHOTOS

In Week 8, the girls participated in a session with Talk2mebro, which included connection
activities, breathwork, and ice baths. This blend of practices, conducted in a nurturing
environment, presented a comprehensive approach to their mental and physical wellness.
It encouraged them to embrace vulnerability while adopting techniques to help manage
emotions and enhance their mental resilience.

We are truly thankful for the funding from the Evolution North Parkes Community Investment
Program, which supports our Girls Group program and makes these experiences possible

https://forbes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/gallery/2025-girinyalanha-girls-group.html


Our Year 10 Peer Support Leaders;
Bec, Josiah, Lindsay and Dylan
attended Jemalong Residential
Village again today, this time they
were joined by the joyful toddlers
from Learning Ladder. It was a
morning filled with dancing,
laughing and singing. The Leaders
showing the children how to do the
Macarena.

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT

TOUCH FOOTBALL
Our touch football teams made the trip to Orange last week to participate in the Open
Boys and Girls Touch Football gala day. Both teams demonstrated remarkable
enthusiasm, teamwork and a strong sense of pride in representing Forbes High School. A
special shout-out goes to Layla, Will, Jonty, Philip, Dylan, and Hayden for scoring tries
during the event.



SUPPORT SWIMMING CARNIVAL
Our Support Swimming Carnival was held at Forbes Olympic Pool on Thursday, 20th
March. Students dove into a day of fun, taking part in various swimming challenges and
novelty races.



Students in year 7 and 8 have had a fabulous term of Stage 4 sport. This term they were
able to choose from Dragon Boating, Touch Football, Soccer, Fitness, Pulse Alive and
SkillQuest. They have thoroughly enjoyed participated in a range of different sports and
learning different skills.

Sport

FACULTY NEWS



Year 7 Food Technology students have once again created culinary magic in the kitchen.
This time, they prepared Gozleme – crispy, golden Turkish flatbreads filled with a variety
of delightful ingredients, including spinach and feta or spiced beef and lamb. Delicious!

Food Technology

FACULTY NEWS

Secondary Studies
On Wednesday, 26th March, the University of Wollongong (UOW) presentation for Year 11
students provided insights into university life and opportunities. Key topics included: Early
Entry, University Life, Accommodation, Scholarships and Study Techniques. The session
aimed to ease the transition from high school to university and empower students with
essential knowledge for their academic futures.



Agriculture

FACULTY NEWS
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Keisha Lee Bowden, a talented young Wiradjuri artist from the local community, has been
conducting weekly traditional art lessons for students of the Nginhagu Cultural Group,
running from March 17th to April 7th. During these sessions, students have been exploring
traditional art techniques aimed at enhancing their cultural identity. Additionally, they will
contribute to the creation of a school mural that will be showcased within our school.

Aboriginal Education

FACULTY NEWS



Stage 4 - Year 8 Technology Mandatory students
have been engaged in developing a pattern for
their felt toys as they prepare to start
embroidering them together.

They have shown great creativity and enthusiasm
in designing unique characters and themes for
their projects. The students are learning essential
skills such as pattern-making, cutting, and
stitching, which are not only fun but also provide a
strong foundation for future textile endeavours. 

TAS

FACULTY NEWS

Stage 5 students enthusiastically make Bacon and Cheese Chilli dogs, exploring
culinary arts. This project teaches them cooking basics and encourages flavor
exploration. Under teacher Mrs. Haywood's guidance, they learn about selecting
quality ingredients and balancing spices to create a delicious dish.

Technology Mandatory - Textiles

Under the guidance of their teachers, Mrs Haywood, the students are encouraged to
experiment with colours and textures, allowing their imaginations to flourish. This
hands-on experience is invaluable, fostering both technical skills and artistic
expression, as well as instilling a sense of accomplishment and pride in their
handmade creations.

Food Technology









Zero Tolerance for Racism:
A Commitment to Respect and Equality

At Forbes High School, we are committed to fostering a welcoming and inclusive environment
where every student feels valued, respected and empowered to reach their full potential. We
believe that diversity is one of our greatest strengths and we are united in our effort to create a
school community where every individual can thrive without fear of discrimination or prejudice.
 
Racism, in any form, has no place in our school. We are dedicated to maintaining a zero-tolerance
policy towards racism, ensuring that all students, staff and families feel safe and supported. Every
person—regardless of their race, ethnicity, or background—deserves to be treated with kindness,
empathy, and dignity.
 
What Zero Tolerance for Racism Means
A zero-tolerance policy means that any act of racism, whether intentional or unintentional, will be
taken seriously and addressed promptly. This includes racial slurs, offensive jokes, exclusion,
bullying, or any behaviour that undermines the dignity of others. We understand that racism can
sometimes be subtle, but it can still have a profound impact on individuals and the school
community as a whole.
 
When a situation arises, it will be handled with care, and appropriate steps will be taken to
address the behaviour and provide support to those affected. This may include counselling,
restorative practices and ongoing education about respect, empathy and diversity. Our goal is not
only to address the immediate issue but also to foster understanding and change for the future.
 
Building a Culture of Respect
While we stand firm in our zero-tolerance policy, we also recognise the importance of education
and awareness in preventing racism. We are committed to creating opportunities for students to
learn about the history and impact of racism, both locally and globally. Our lessons and
discussions will focus on empathy, understanding different perspectives and celebrating the
richness of diverse cultures.
 
We encourage all members of our school community to speak up when they witness acts of
racism. By addressing issues as they arise, we can build a stronger, more united community. Our
students, staff, and families are key to creating an environment where everyone feels safe and
respected.
 
A Shared Responsibility
Creating a school free from racism is a collective responsibility. It requires all of us—students,
teachers, staff and parents—working together to create a culture of kindness, empathy, and
respect. By standing up against racism and supporting one another, we contribute to a better,
more inclusive world for everyone.
 
Together, we can make a difference. Let’s continue to build a school environment where respect
and equality are not just ideals, but everyday practices. Zero tolerance for racism means zero
tolerance for hate—let’s commit to that every day.
 
Respectfully,
Forbes High School Leadership Team



School student travel information for parents and students

School Travel Passes

Students who require a School Opal card or travel pass but have not yet applied need to apply
or update their details as soon as possible.

In the Opal network, students should travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they receive
their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local bus
operator to discuss their travel needs.

Students living in rural and regional areas will receive their travel pass from their nominated
transport operator. It may be issued via their school or be sent directly to them at home. Note:
some rural and regional operators do not issue travel passes. Students/parents should confirm
with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass.
 

Terms of Use

Students using School Opal cards must tap on and tap off in line with the Opal terms of use .

This includes travel within the approved times between 6.30am and 7.00pm from Monday to
Friday on school days only. Students must use their Child/Youth Opal card for any travel
outside these times.

All students are required to comply with the Student code of conduct. The code of conduct
aims to ensure the safety and well-being of school children and other passengers. It is
important that parents ensure their child is aware of this, as failure to comply with the code of
conduct can result in a suspension from travel.
 
 

 

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/school-students

Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/passes-concessions-feedback

School Student Travel

Transport for NSW

https://tfnsw-mashup-2-1-prod.pegacloud.net/ApplySSTS/ApplySSTS.html
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel/update-school-travel-pass
https://transportnsw.info/operators
https://transportnsw.info/operators
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/opal/opal-terms-of-use
https://transportnsw.info/student-code-conduct
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel
https://transportnsw.info/contact-us/feedback/fares-concessions-tickets-top-up-feedback#/
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DOWNLOAD THE
APP HERE

CALL THE SCHOOL
TO REGISTER

Visit our website for more
info by clicking on our logo

Notify the school of absences
easily within the app.

View and pay for school fees,
excursions, and more.

Receive newsfeed and notices
about important events

View calendar items to stay
up to date with school events

6852 2666

Sentral for Parents App Features

"Sentral for Parents" is a
software platform

improving school-parent
communication. It offers
various features. Visit the

website for more
information.

https://forbes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/sentral-log-in.html
https://apps.apple.com/au/app/sentral-for-parents/id1238744022
https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sentral.mobile&hl=en_AU&gl=US


OUR CANTEEN IS ONLINE WITH

Download the app, create your account and
place your next order online via Flexischools.

With Flexischools, you
can quickly place school
orders online through
the Flexischools app,
which has a 4.8-star
App Store rating!

Download the app &
register for Flexischools

Order and pay in seconds

Quickly re-order your favourites

See up-to-date menus and items

Flexischools is provided by InLoop Pty Ltd (ABN 27 114 508 771) (trading as Flexischools) AFSL 471558. Any information provided is general only and does not take into
account your objectives, financial situation or needs. Please read and consider the Combined FSG/PDS and TMD at www.flexischools.com.au/legal before acquiring or using
the service.



ONLINE CANTEEN
ORDERING

Flexischools is Australia’s #1
school ordering app

Cash and EFTPOS options still
available at the Canteen

Quickly place your lunch
orders online with

Flexischools

Click here for more Flexischool
information

Click Flexischools
logo to download
the App

Brought to you
by FHS P&C

https://qrco.de/bdQrVF?trackSharing=1
https://flexischools.com.au/








Visit us on the web at Forbes High School

Follow us on Facebook at Forbes High School

CONTACT US
02 6852 2666

forbes-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

18 Wyndham Avenue, FORBES NSW 2871

We recognise the Ongoing Custodians of the lands and waterways where we work and live.
We pay respect to Elders past and present as ongoing teachers of knowledge, songlines
and stories. We strive to ensure every Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander learner in

NSW achieves their potential through education.

UPCOMING EVENTS
Mon, 31st Mar Tue, 1st Apr Wed, 2nd Apr Thurs, 3rd Apr

Fri, 4th Apr Sat, 5th Apr Sun, 6th Apr Mon, 7th Apr

Fri, 11th AprThurs, 10th AprWed, 9th AprTue, 8th Apr 

Sun, 13th AprSat, 12th Apr Mon, 14th Apr Tue, 15th Apr
School Holidays

Support JRV Visit

Girinyalanah Girls
Group

Swimming Training

Water in the World
(Support Unit)

Bunnings Easter
Family Night

State Swimming
Training

Nginhagu Traditional
Art Lessons Masterclass

Nginhagu Traditional
Art Lessons

Masterclass

Secret Easter Bunny

Band Practice

Band Practice

Singing Group
Year 12 English

(Richard III)

Year 12 (Richard III)
CHS Squash Trials

Colour Run
ANZAC Day Assembly

Singing Group

School Holidays

Tertiary Awareness
Day

NSWCHSSA
Swimming

Championships

State Swimming
Training

https://forbes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/
https://www.facebook.com/ForbesHighSchool
















$4,000 TRAVEL VOUCHER PRIZE

MAKE A DONATION





https://www.greatvolcanic.org/


https://www.westernenrichment.com.au/


https://www.westernenrichment.com.au/


Galari-River Arts Forbes Inc and Club Forbes are excited to bring
FREE screenings of Avarice with Q&A Session Featuring Forbes

Filmmaker Dane Millerd.

Fans of action thrillers are in for a treat as two special free screenings of Avarice will
take place on Sunday, 13th April 2025. The screenings, at 4:00 PM and 6:00 PM, will be

followed by a Q&A session with the film’s writer, local journalist, filmmaker, and
screenwriter, Dane Millerd.

Event Details:
Date: Sunday, 13th April 2025

Screening Times: 4:00 PM & 6:00 PM
Followed by Q&A with Dane Millerd

 Location: Club Forbes

Forbes’ local talent behind the film, Dane Millerd, who wrote and developed the
screenplay, will be available for a post-screening Q&A, providing insight into the creative
process and sharing behind-the-scenes stories from the making of the film – suitable for

anyone wanting an insight into a film making career.

About Avarice:
Avarice is an action-packed thriller. Shot in stunning

Australian locations, the film combines heart-pounding
action with an intricate, suspenseful storyline, starring the

talented Luke Ford in a role that will keep you on the edge of
your seat.

About Dane Millerd:
Dane Millerd is an Australian journalist, filmmaker, and

screenwriter with a passion for storytelling. Known for his
unique perspective and powerful narratives, Millerd’s work
on Avarice brings to life a gripping tale of ambition, danger,
and human nature. Don’t miss this exclusive opportunity to
experience Avarice on the big screen and engage with the

creator behind the story.

About Galari-River Arts Forbes Inc:
Galari-River Arts Forbes Inc is a not-for-profit community group with a focus on

engaging the Forbes community through art and creativity. They prioritise making
creativity accessible to all members of the Forbes community, regardless of age, skill

level, or background. They aim to create inclusive and welcoming spaces where
individuals can connect through shared creative experiences.

Tickets:
Admission is free, but seats are limited. To reserve your spot, please visit

https://events.humanitix.com/avarice-q-and-a

For more information, please contact: Monica Wren – riverartsforbes@gmail.com

https://events.humanitix.com/avarice-q-and-a

